Bicycle, Pedestrian & Greenway Advisory Committee (BPGAC)
Tuesday, October 10th, 2017
GF City Hall, 255 North 4th Street, Grand Forks, ND – A102
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I. Bikeway & Pedestrian Items
i. Transportation Alternatives (TA) projects discussion – David Kuharenko started off the conversation recapping that the last meetings we have talked about the Transportation Alternatives projects and addressing a request from Jane Croeker to go over the MPO list of various suggestions. David Kuharenko stated that he went through the list and a lot of the segments were too long or too short, had utility conflicts or have already been addressed so he ended up not finding much for projects that would rank high for Transportation Alternatives project. David Kuharenko brought forward 17th Ave South from South 25th Street to South 20th Street right in front of Red River High School as well as it falls into one of MPO’s identified low income/high minority populations. The other project David Kuharenko brought forward to the group was along University Ave from North 48th Street to the entrance of the trailer park, he reminded the group that this is the last segment of the loop of that area. The third project that David Kuharenko brought to the group was South Columbia Road from 40th Ave South to 47th Ave South even though this project did not rank high this last time David Kuharenko feels it is because it did not connect to another shared use path but this next year there will be a few new shared use paths going in that would connect to this project. David Kuharenko asked a letter of support from the group. Jane Croeker asked if David Kuharenko is looking or a general letter or asking the group to rank the projects. David Kuharenko replied that the Engineering Department would bring forward all three projects to City Council. Stephanie Erickson let the group know that she would put together the letter of support on behalf of the group. Richard O’Connor asked David Kuharenko if he has ever thought of combining other funding sources. David Kuharenko shared that they have in the past but it can be tricky lining up the funding when they get programed. Kim Greendahl motioned that we have Stephanie Erickson write a letter of support on behalf of the group and Jane Croeker second the motion. Jairo Viafara spoke up indicating that the letter first is brought to his supervisor before signing off on it or committing to anything. Stephanie Erickson asked Jairo Viafara why he was asking for that. Jairo Viafara responded so Earl Haugen can see it first and make any comments. Stephanie Erickson summarized the process stating that the letter of support goes a long with the application then to council and then to the MPO. Jairo Viafara prefers that the letter be first reviewed by Earl Haugen and follow that direction. Stephanie Erickson again stated that it has never been done this way and suggested that Jairo Viafara let Earl Haugen know of what projects are being recommended. Jairo Viafara brought up again that he feels that his supervisor should see this letter first and give input because they are a stakeholder. David Sears chimed in asking if we can send Earl Haugen a copy of the letter. Stephanie Erickson responded with that we could. Stephanie Erickson then asked David Kuharenko if he needs a ranking of the projects from the group. David Kuharenko responded if the group wanted to rank the projects they can because when they present to Council they will have the projects ranked. David Sears responded that he thinks 17th, University and the Columbia should be the order. Richard O’Connor asked David Kuharenko what the matrix is and how the projects are ranked. David Kuharenko responded that he looks at the project selection criteria and how many things that project checks off. David Kuharenko went over the projects again and how they check off on a lot of the selection requirements. Richard O’Connor thanked David Kuharenko for giving such a complete review of the projects and pointed out there was things that David Kuharenko talked about that he had not even thought of and thought was interesting. Wes Rogers asked questions about 17th Ave South, he stated that a long time ago they widened it from South Washington Street to about 15th Street because of a proposed interchange being proposed David Kuharenko responded that an interchange was highly doubtful and that an overpass was previously seen in previous Long Range Transportation Plans. David Kuharenko shared with the group that the federal highway does not like to see interchanges closer than a mile their preference is two miles. Stephanie Erickson asked the group if they agree with the proposed order that David Sears suggested, the group responded that they agree. Stephanie Erickson let the group know she will draft up the letters and send them David Kuharenko to include with the applications. Jairo Viafara asked Stephanie Erickson if she made that note that she would send Earl Haugen the letters of support for him to review. Stephanie Erickson responded that she had made the note and could send a copy of the letter to him in an email.
ii. 6th Ave N Shared Use Path (N 40th St to English Coulee) – David Kuharenko summarized the project and referenced the map he brought that came from the public input meeting he just came from. David Kuharenko shared with the group that he is not sure if they will be bidding it out this coming construction season or the following year it will come down to staffing availability. Stephanie Erickson asked David Kuharenko to just keep the group in the loop. Jane Croeker asked how the public input meeting go. David Kuharenko responded that four people showed up, and the comments received were asking about the project and who is in charge of snow removal. David Kuharenko responded that he thinks Public Works usually takes care of snow removal on the shared use paths but will check into that a little more. David Kuharenko told the group that he did bring some comment cards from the meeting if anyone wanted to make a comment and to have it to him by October 25th. Jane Croeker asked if it would help to have positive feedback on the comment cards. David Kuharenko responded that is always nice to get feedback. Kim Greendahl shared with the group that you can always tell when the students are back in town, the pedestrian and bicycle traffic increase. Richard O’Connor asked if the demographic has changed a lot in that neighborhood. Kim Greendahl responded that absolutely it has, from single family to more rental properties. Jairo Viafara asked David Kuharenko how the selection of 6th Ave took place. Jairo Viafara also asked how is Engineering addressing the list of comments that he has put together from a survey that went out for the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan update and was their intent on answering them. David Kuharenko responded to Jairo Viafara that he went over a fair amount of them at the beginning of the meeting before Jairo Viafara had arrived. Then David Kuharenko responded to the TA question and stated that when they look at possible TA projects they look at what is possible, that is ready to go and it hits on the selection criteria. David Kuharenko reminded the group in the case of 6th Ave North he came to this group over a year ago looking for suggestions from this group and Jane Croeker came up with the idea of 6th Ave North and it made a lot of sense because it hit a lot of the selection criteria and looked like it would rank really high. David Kuharenko explained to the group since this is a competitive process unfortunately you can’t go into saying this project is a high priority, it does not work that way you have to look at what is going to rank high because you are competing on a state level and something is better than nothing. Jairo Viafara followed up with another question, is there a policy in place or process in funding any these projects as well as looking at this small scale projects. David Kuharenko responded saying you can do some of those low cost applications like a ten thousand dollars but that is not cost effective since you can have fifty thousand dollars of work leading up to the project and that is why as a city we look at minimum threshold of hundred fifty thousand dollars of federal funds because anything less than that is not worth chasing after. David Kuharenko let the group know that with those smaller projects a lot of the time we can take care of it locally. Jairo Viafara followed it up with another question, why do we continue to go with shared use paths and not on road. David Kuharenko reminded Jairo Viafara that this is one of things that have been asked in the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan update is for cross-sections of where on road facilities are possible and also that the community is favorable of their parking. David Kuharenko refreshed the groups mind on the meetings we had for 47th and for University and the conversations around on street parking and the push back that was given on removing parking. Jairo Viafara responded that he understood and can’t promise anything on the cross-sections but is trying to work on it in a different manner and so it would give not only a cross-section of the road but some kind of technicalities that allow of us to determine level of service for the pedestrian and for the bicyclist as well for the motorist.
iii. Bicycle Friendly Community Application – Stephanie Erickson shared with the group that there will be the first meeting at the end of this month and that some of the advisory group have gotten an email about but if you have not received an email and would like to be part of the conversation to write down your contact info on the paper she passed around. Stephanie Erickson indicated that the first meeting will be going over the Education part of the application, she also pointed out to the group if you are unable to attend the meetings that is ok because she would be bring updates to this group during the whole process as well as reaching out to certain people that would have more knowledge on questions. Kim Greendahl asked if the application would be both communities, Greater Grand Forks. Stephanie Erickson replied with yes. Jairo Viafara asked if we are reapplying for Bronze. Stephanie Erickson responded saying yes that we are reapplying because our status is up for renewal and of course we hope to be ranked higher but she feels that the communities have not done enough in certain areas for us to move up in status but the silver lining is bring some awareness and getting the community talking about bicycle infrastructure in our communities. 
iv. Update on Bicycle and Pedestrian Element Update – Jairo Viafara shared with the group that he first wanted to share with the group on November the 9th from 4-7PM North Dakota Transportation will be hosting an open house to discuss the statewide active transportation plan called Move North Dakota. Jairo Viafara let the group know the existing conditions report has been finalized and now addressing some comments that have been made by such people as the Engineering Department, and Dr. Kennedy. Jairo Viafara is expecting to have this done by the next week at the latest and looking at bring the steering committee together the first week in November. 
II. Greenway Items
i. Freezeway – Nick Jensen was not at the meeting and Kim Greendahl did not have anything to add. David Kuharenko brought up that at the last meeting Nick Jensen brought up a crossing at Elks and Belmont; David Kuharenko spoke to Jane Williams and Doug Ferrie and passed along the comments that were brought up at the last meeting. Nelson Rosit brought up to the group that he just happened to have a project proposal for Elks drive and the Greenway, pointing out there is no connection from the Horticultural center and the Greenway. Nelson Rosit is proposing a short spur off of the Greenway trail. Jane Croeker asked if Nelson Rosit is looking for having a more direct access to the Myra Museum. David Kuharenko said he would give this information off to Mark Walker to get his input on it and Doug Ferrie. David Kuharenko said he would give an update at the next meeting. 
ii. Request for additional item to be included on project assessment form – Kim Greendahl stated that this is something that the staff is working on and wanted to bring this forward because this is something this group has probably not seen. Kim Greendahl said when projects come forward like the Freezeway they are asked to fill out this form, so this gives this group an idea of the criteria that staff are looking for. 
iii. Electrical motorcycles, bikes & cars ordinance review – Kim Greendahl said she does not have much info to share on this item and the title is a little misleading it is more about electric assist and motorized bicycles. Kim Greendahl reminded the group the Greenway has four managing agencies in the Greenway: Minnesota DNR, both cities, and Grand Forks Park District and this brings up problems with ordinances lining up and what you can do on a Greenway trail is different than a multi-use trail in one of the cities. Kim Greendahl stated that she is working with these groups and then bringing it to the city Attorneys because there have been some changes. Kim Greendahl reassured the group that she will be bringing back some information to this group. 
iv. Advertisement request from Circle of Friends – Kim Greendahl received a request for advertising in the dog park and they are looking to basically share their hours and location. Kim Greendahl reminded the group that fence in the dog park is the only place that advertising is allowed. 
v. North Boat Ramp (added item) – Kim Greendahl is working with North Dakota Game and Fish Department and giving them an extra dock that we have, she is not sure where it is going, maybe Minot but the dock does not work for our area. Kim Greendahl shared with the group that they are going to come and check out the north dock and do some retrofitting and they will cover the costs. 
III.  Other
i. Moving meeting time and place discussion – The group decided to move the time and date to the second Wednesday of the month at 7PM in Grand Forks City Hall room A102.
